Iowa High School Baseball Coaches Association

MINUTES 1st ANNUAL MEETING

FEBRUARY 28. 1969

The first annual meeting of the I.H.S.B.C.A. was called to order at 9:10 p.m. by Harold "Pinky" Primrose (C.R. Washington) chairman of the association at Cedar Rapids Washington High School. Mr. Primrose gave a brief summary of the organizing of the present association.

Bill Freese (Davenport Central) read the minutes of the Board of Directors meeting that was held earlier in the afternoon. The Board recommended that next year's clinic be held near the end of February or the middle of March and be called the Mid-Winter Clinic. They also recommended the clinic be held at Cedar Rapids Kennedy. The Board proposed a slate of officers for the association's first year to be voted on by the general meeting.

The discussion of a constitution and its amendments, drawn up by Emil Klumpar (C.R. Athletic Director) and a committee, followed the report by Mr. Freese. After much discussion Bill Freese moved to change Art. XII, sec. 3 and to add a sec. 4. Elmer Starr (Mason City) seconded the motion. Motion carried. It was then proposed by Dallas Queck (Dav. Central) and seconded by Dennis Olejniczak (Decorah) to accept the proposed constitution and its changes as the association's constitution. Motion carried.

Bill Freese, chairman of the nomination committee, read the slate of officers proposed by the Board of Directors. There were no new nominations from the floor and the following officers were elected: President; Harold Primrose (C.R. Washington), Vice President; Elmer Starr (Mason City), Treasurer; Bernie Hutchison (Norway), and Secretary; Dave Hoyt (C.R. Washington).

The financial report was given by Bernie Hutchison which did not include any bills or proceeds from the clinic. The I.H.S.B.C.A. has 165 members netting \$472.00 and the association had bills amounting to \$220.42 leaving a balance of \$251.58.

The calendar for the remainder of the year was discussed and it was decided the Board of Directors meetings would be held on the final game day of each of the two State Tournaments. The Board meeting at Mason City will be held at 10 a.m. It was announced the 1970 Mid-Winter Clinic would be held at Cedar Rapids Kennedy with the date to be announced later.

There were no committee reports or old business. The committees will be appointed at a later date by the new President.

Under new business President Harold Primrose announced that the new board members would be notified at a later date.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

David W. Hoyt, sec.

New members in the Southeast District are Ray Randall, Iowa City West, Jack Blake and Joe Sesbeau of Bettendorf; Northeast District: Jerry Mauren, Washington of Cedar Rapids, Tom Simpson and Bill Burkes of Waterloo West, Dennis Lenth, West Central, Jim Hermann, Harding Jr. Hi. of Cedar Rapids, Jim Bowen, Wilson Jr. Hi. of Cedar Rapids, LaVern Bruns, Cedar Rapids Prairie, Don Ash, Wilson Jr. Hi. of Cedar Rapids, Tom England, Marion, Frank Young, Prairie of Cedar Rapids and Bob Corrick, Benton Comm. of Van Horne; College Coaches: Dave Posegate, Iowa State; Associate members (friends of baseball): James McElliott, Ryan umpire, Bob Moore and Bill Best, Moline, Ill. coaches, Donald Nagel, Manchester umpire, Bob Meyer, C. R. umpire, Bill Schupbach, George Seyfer, Howard Mohr, Rex Markt, C. R. Fans, Stan Grovt, Perry Fan, and Lee Tow, Walford Fan.

Keep those memberships coming in. We would like to hit 200.

Results of the poll taken at the Clinic February 28 and March 1, 1969 are:

		Present	Program Is	Preferred	Program Is
		Polled	%	Polled	%
COACHES	Spring Only	10	11.9	6	7.1
	Summer Only	39	46.4	23	27.4
	Spring and Summer	35	41.7	55	65.5
VISITORS	Spring Only	10	83.3	10	55.5
	Summer Only	1	8.4	О	0
	Spring and Summer	1	8.4	8	44.5
PLAYERS	Spring Only	4	14.3	14	14.3
	Summer Only	3	10.7	0	0
	Spring and Summer	21	75.	24	85.7

Yours for better baseball.

Harold J. Primrose President